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   Whatõs On  
 St. Johnõs,  Stranraer. 

 
 

  Sunday Service  
                                                                           

11-00amé.Holy Communion 1982 Scottish Liturgy. 

                  During our interregnum Canon Nigel will be presiding on the                      

                  second Sunday in the month.                   

  Thursday  Service  

11-00amé.Holy Communion. 
                                  

            Dates for your Diary   

January 
 2ndéé..No Thursday Holy Communion Service today. 
 5théé.. Ecumenical Service at Glenapp Church at 3-00pm. 

26théé. Sunday Holy Communion Service at 11-30am - Rev. Stephen Hazlett presiding. 
31stéé..(1953) Commemoration of sinking of MV Princess Victoria. 
 

February  
 2ndéé..Ecumenical Service at Glenapp Church at 3-00pm. 
 6théé...Fellowship Night 6-00pm - supper at 6-30pm with sing along. More details later. 

 9théé...Music for all - La Seraphine  at 3-00pm in St. Johnõs. 
26théé..Ash Wednesday 
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Hazel.  

 Prayer for January  

A whole new year awaits us, Lord, 
The path we all must tread, 
And only you can see the way, 
And just what lies ahead. 
Will there be days of happiness, 
With laughter, joy and fun? 
Or times when sadness comes 
along, 
And darkness hides the sun? 

The new year is a challenge, Lord, 
A chance to start anew, 
But we need courage, strength, 
and hope, and love which comes 
from you. 
Please walk beside us through the 
year, and all our fears dispel, 
Then, in our hearts, we'll hear your 
voice:  "Go forward, all is well." 

To Canon Robin and Rev. Beth and Alf.  
The congregation was pleased to hear your news and know that we are still fondly remem-

bered.  We are sad to hear of your health problems and wish you to know that you are all in 
our prayers, and, that we thank you for all your help and guidance in the past. 
We send you our best wishes for a peaceful and blessed new year. 

With love from all at St John's.                                                                   The congregation.  
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A few words fromééééé 
 

Itõs never easy to write a New Year message that does much more than bemoan the 

tradition of making Resolutions that we never keep for more than a few days, so I 

decided to try to stick with the theme of Epiphany and what that could mean to us in 

a practical way.  By the time you read this, I should have preached on the subject of 

the Epiphany, when we observe it, on Sunday 5th January, so I donõt want to repeat 

myself too much.  However, what I noted then was that each of us could expect to 

have times in our lives when we experience a personal epiphany ð that moment 

when the òlightbulb comes onó in our thinking, as a result of a revelation from God.  

A number of you have been asking me questions recently about practical ways in 

which we can help deal with Climate Change, a field where there still seems to be 

some confusion in many peopleõs minds ð not least among our politicians in the UK!  

Maybe we could have an ôEpiphanyõ on this subject? 

As most of you know, I have worked in the field of sustainable energy for over 40 

years (in industry, learned societies and academia) and am excited because 2020 is 

shaping up to be a crucial year for our attempts to deal with the impacts and effects 

of Climate Change.  This is especially true for the UK and for Scotland in particular, 

as the UNõs COP-26 (26th Conference of the Parties) is coming to the SEC in Glas-

gow from 09 to 20 November 2020.  Given that COP-25, in Madrid, has recently 

ended inconclusively, there is now great pressure for COP-26 to produce some            

tangible result, not least to justify the need for an estimated 30,000 people to jet into 

Glasgow, with all of the attendant GHGs (Greenhouse Gas Emissions) they produce. 

2020 is also a significant year because it is the target date set, a decade or so ago, for 

the achievement of many of the international commitments which our Government 

has made on our behalf.  It is ironic that by the time of COP-26, it will have become 

very apparent that the UK will have failed to achieve almost all of these commit-

ments, at least without resorting to the manipulation of statistics! 

It has been fascinating to observe the international outcry over the spectacular New 

Year firework display in Sydney, NSW, at the same time that thousands of people in 

and around that city are losing their homes and even their lives as a result of the  

raging bushfires which are generally believed to be caused by Climate Change!  Yet 

the protests centre around the enormous financial cost and the insensitivity of the 

firework display with no acknowledgement of the resultant atmospheric pollution.  

Similarly the environmental damage wreaked by huge firework displays all over the 

world are ignored;  in Edinburgh, the year of COP-26 in Glasgow was ushered in by 

throwing more dioxins into the sky in one night than would be emitted in a year by 

an energy-from-waste plant which could provide clean energy and handle our waste 

problem!   But such plants are invariably opposed by many in Scotland.  The incon-

sistencies are staggering. 

As a Christian who passionately believes that God has given us the responsibility for 

the proper ôstewardshipõ of His Creation, I have been trying for decades to get peo-

ple to take Climate Change seriously and to significantly change their lifestyles - since 

long before Greta Thunberg was born or Extinction Rebellion was thought of!                
                                                                                             continued on page fouréé 
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Continued from page threeéé... 

I absolutely share these young peopleõs frustration over the prevarication and                  

inaction of world Governments, even though their tactics and proposed ôsolutionsõ 

are not conducive to a successful outcome. 

Rather than swamp the Church Magazine with more on the same, I will close with 

just one practical illustration of where we, as concerned individuals, could make a 

difference ð by considering cutting down on the number of flights each of us makes 

in a year.  We must not ôdemoniseõ air travel ð often there is no realistic alternative 

but we can at least think about the consequences of our flights.  Aircraft are notori-

ously responsible for an enormously high level of GHG emissions, yet they are not 

even included (particularly international flights) in our Governmentõs published statis-

tics.  Nevertheless, recent analysis has shown that the vast majority of commercial 

flights made within and to and from the UK are for ôleisureõ purposes ð itõs no longer 

mainly businesspeople who are jetting around the planet but holidaymakers, just like 

you and me!  I would be the first to agree that holidays are very important to us but 

we can hardly claim that they are ôessential travelõ! 

It is becoming increasingly obvious that, despite all the so-called commitments, our 

Governments are not going to be able to find the solutions to these problems; the 

answer lies in every on of us changing our own behaviour patterns and living more 

ôsustainableõ lifestyles.  As we begin a new year and a new decade, instead of making 

banal and pointless ôresolutionsõ, let us ask God for a new epiphany or revelation of 

how we can change our lives for the better ð surely an eminently Christian response!  

And a good place to start might be to see how we can cut down our ôair milesõ! 
                                                                                     

[Prof Ian M. Arbon CEng, CEnv  
Visiting Professor, Centre for Energy Policy  
University of Strathclyde]  

 

Obituary  

It is with sadness that I report the death of our oldest member, Margaret Clarke who 

died at home in Sandhead on 31st December. 

Since becoming a member of St John's she has been too ill to attend church, but was 

always pleased to receive home communion from Janet and myself. 

Her funeral will be at Roucan Loch crematorium in Dumfries, date to be decided.                 

A memorial service at St John's is to be arranged for a future date.  Our prayers and 

sympathy go out to her family Robin, Linda and Rebecca and her devoted companion 

Helen.                                                                                         Anne McWilliam.  

Our next fellowship evening will be held on Thursday 6th February at 6 p.m. with 
supper at 6.30 p.m. followed by a sing-along.  All church members and friends are welcome.                                   

Cost of supper to be arranged. 
Please submit names as soon as possible to Florence Clarke or Jill Wheeldon. 
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Marie Curie Christmas Concert 19th Decemberé. 
 

 St.Johnõs Church was the venue on Thursday, December 19th, for the Marie Curie 

Christmas Concert.  Although it was a very wet and windy evening, the event was 

well attended and the church with its greenery and lighted candles looked warm 

and Christmassy.  Marie Curie committee members in their bright yellow uniforms 

added to the welcoming atmosphere. 

 There was a selection of readings interspersed with much loved traditional carols. 

Eric Wilson was ill and unfortunately unable to accompany our singing.  However 

Donald (our DJ for the evening!) had clearly worked tremendously hard preparing 

for projecting the entire programme of music.  So we sang all our favourites.                    

Additionally there was film of the Georgia Boy Choir (whose visit to Stranraer 

many of us will remember) singing òThe Twelve Days of Christmasó with full, on 

screen, lively audience participation. 

 Elspeth (Jamieson) began the programme by reading St. Lukeõs account of the     

Nativity. More light hearted was òa Politically Correct Christmasó and the story 

read by Jean (Ross) of the slow, sad demise of the turkey through twelve days and 

twelve ways of eating up the leftovers, until only bones were left.  Gervase Phinnõs 

òA Yorkshire Nativityó was (of course) read by Janet who has precisely the right 

accent. Thanks are due also to Janet for her part in arranging this lovely and memo-

rable service.  The raffle was drawn. Jean won a hamper and we all retired to the 

òCommittee Roomó for refreshments ð mulled wine, mince pies and chocolatey 

goodies. This was a memorable evening with a warm, friendly atmosphere combined 

with the knowledge that we at St. Johnõs were doing our little bit (Ã365) to support 

the wonderful work of the Marie Curie nurses.                                 Jill Wheeldon.                                                                                                

                                                                Stillbirth Remembrance Service.  

 19th Annual Service by Clenoch Birthing                           

Centre in association with SANDS (Stillbirth and 

Neonatal Death Charity) was well attended by a 

congregation of all ages.  A poignant service offer-

ing comfort to all faced with this sad situation.  The 

service was conducted by midwife Gill Deay and 

the Rev. Stephen McGarva from the Baptist Church 

in Wigtown. 

There were many readings and songs by a                 

number of other contributors. 

Anyone touched by Stillbirth or needing                        

counselling or advice were invited to contact 

SANDS direct or any midwife.       Donald Peers.                                                               

 

From the Register  

Death on 31st December 2019             Margaret Clarke                     Rest in Peace 



Please feel free to contact me if you would like to contribute a piece for the 
Church News or any comments regarding contents of previous issues. 

Contact details can be found on the back page.                   Ian Taylor. Editor . 
The views expressed are not necessarily those of the editor. 
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www.stjohnsstranraer.co.uk and www.wechurches.org.uk  
Have you visited our web sites yet?  Latest news of Whatõs on, links to the Scottish Episcopal 

Church Diocesan site and includes the other charges in Wigtownshire. 
Various publications including past issues of the ôChurch Newsõ, and 
lots more.  Now Inspires magazine on line www.pisky.scot                                                                    

 

 Combined service on 17 th  November  
St John's Church in Dumfries know how to get to know their new vestry acquainted 

with each other - book a weekend at the North West Castle hotel!  They then                  

enquired about our Sunday Service.  Rev Stephen Hazlett agreed to me asking them 

to take the service and so it was arranged.  Rev Janice Aiton, assisted by Rev Dr 

James Clark Maxwell, led the service which was attended by 32 people.  They had 

chosen the hymns, read the readings and provided a guitarist and two singers for the 

communion hymn.  It was lovely to hear such a volume of sound in our church.   

Hannah Arbon played the organ and Donald Peers projected the hymns. 

Afterwards we all enjoyed the fellowship and friendliness of both congregations        

mixing together. 

PS.  I have suggested to Chris that St John's Stranraer take a leaf out of their books 

and have an òaway weekendó but he hasn't taken to the idea-yet!!  Anne McWilliam.                                                                                                                                                 

Golden Wedding Anniversary   

Members Rudy and José celebrated 
their recent 50th Wedding Anniver-

sary by bringing a lovely big celebra-
tion cake to church.  They got                   

married on October 31st 1969 and 
celebrated the occasion in The 

Netherlands together with their 

daughter Angélique and son Erik 

and their partners Martin and                   
Hélène who had  invited them for a 

weekend to the hotel near the city 
of Maastricht where they had spent 

their honeymoon fifty years ago.  
Many thanks to them both for                   
sharing their special occasion with 

all of us in this way. 
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Mr   Donald Peers 
Mr   Chris Cain 

Mr   David McMillan 
Mr   Ian Clarke 

 
Mrs Linda Highley 
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Mr  Derek Highley 
Mrs Hazel Cain 

Mrs Anne McWilliam 
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Mrs Jean Ross. 
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